
 

CANTLEY WITH BRANTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4 MAY 2022 
COMMENCING AT 6.00 PM. 

 

PRESENT: M Sidebottom (Chairman), B Walton (Clerk) and four parish councillors (electors).   
In attendance: 
 
1) MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 7 APRIL 2021  
The minutes were circulated by the Clerk for information and agreed as a correct record. 
 
2) MATTERS ARISING 
There were no matters arising. 
 
3) CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Councillor Sidebottom gave a detailed reported (a full copy of which could be viewed on the 
parish council’s website) that covered 2021/22 regarding the following issues: 
 

 Parish Council Elections May 2021 

 New Clerk in post 

 Handyman retired after 20 years and recognition of the work over the years 

 Phase 3 of Kilham Hall Park – Multi Use Games Area (MUGA).    

 Phase 3 of Kilham Hall Park – Additional storage adjoining Kilham Hall which will be split 
for use for equipment for the MUGA and also use by Kilham Hall   

 Christmas Illuminations – the roundabout/junction off Warning Tongue Lane and new Tree 
at Whiphill Top Lane/Doncaster Road 

 Pantomime 

 Christmas Carol’s around the Glen Road Christmas Tree 

 New Defibrillator 

 Platinum Jubilee Celebrations – open door at Kilham Hall on 2nd June 2021, Art 
Competition, Scarecrow Competition 

 Remembrance Day – Crochet/Knitted Poppy appeal  

 Branton Litter Pick Group and New Equipment purchased  

 Road Safety – Whiphill Top Lane and Warning Tongue Lane have been reported to South 
Yorkshire Police and speed strips being organised 

 Crime Prevention 

 CCTV at Kilham Hall 

 Police Drop In Sessions have been held regularly 

 CCTV with local adjoining villages – Auckley, Blaxton and Finningley 

 Cantley with Branton Parish Council Facebook page 

 Persimmon development off Doncaster Road – meeting hosted for residents with 
Persimmon and DMBC 

 
The chairman expressed thanks to her fellow councillors for their help and support, particularly 
those who represented the council at meetings of Cantley Poor’s Land Trust, Kilham Hall 
Management Committee, Parish Council Joint Consultative Committee, Community Alcohol 
Partnership and Robin Hood Airport and Yorkshire Wildlife Park consultative committee 
meetings.   
    
A special mention to the 3 new members who have all made a valuable contribution to the work 
the Parish Council does. Thanks to the Vice Chairman who provides support to me as 
chairman and the Parish council.  
 
Thanks were made to the Clerk who has worked incredibly hard in her first year with Cantley 
with Branton Parish Council and continues to do so.  



Councillor Sidebottom informed the Parish Meeting that she had decided to step down as 
Chairman due to other work commitments but will continue to be a member of the council and 
support the new Chairman wherever possible. It has been a great pleasure to be Chairman of 
the Parish Council.  Thanks were expressed to all residents for their support over the last 7 
years. 
 
A vote of thanks to the Chairman was proposed and this was endorsed by those in attendance.    
 
4) WRITTEN RESOLUTIONS FROM ELECTORS 
No written resolutions had been received. 
 
5) ITEMS RAISED BY ELECTORS 
No items were raised. 
 
As there were no further issues raised the Chairman declared the meeting closed.    
The meeting closed at 6.17pm.    
 
 
 
Signed:…………………………………………………………………(Chairman) 
 
 Date:…………………………………………. 


